Youth Council

May 11, 2011
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those Present: Jim Abraham, Connie Bach, Heather Gleason, Kendra Grunig, Robert Lindgren, Glenn Morris, Kathi Rusch, Bonnie Stanton, John Woodwick, Gloria Zachow
I. Welcome and Introductions

Glenn Morris called the meeting to order and members introduced themselves.  

II. Approval of Minutes

Glenn Morris called for the approval of the March meeting minutes.  A motion to approve the minutes by unanimous consensus was made by Glenn Morris.
III. Carl Perkins Plan
Kathi Rusch distributed and reviewed a summary of the Carl Perkins Plan Update.  The South Central Perkins Consortium has implemented 19 Programs of Study, which are sets of aligned programs and curriculum that begin at the high school level and continue through college. Two areas of emphasis are college readiness and non-traditional career areas.  The college readiness program utilizes the ACCUPLACER to provide feedback to students on which areas of math, reading, comprehension and writing they need to improve.  The pilot program for non-traditional careers provides curriculum for grades 7-12 in math and sciences to increase recruitment and retention of career areas recognized to have less than 25% participation by women or men by the US Department of Labor.  The Carl Perkins Plan also helps coordinate shared services across districts including healthcare, agriculture/science, pre-engineering academies.    
IV.
Updates
Program Year 2011 Allocation

Heather Gleason reported that we received the 2011 WIA Youth Allocation of $582, 795, which was a 9.3% reduction from last year.  We are still waiting on legislature for the status of the Minnesota Youth Program, which primarily funds the summer youth program.  The House proposed a 30% reduction for 2012 and inclusion in a competitive grant process for 2013.  The Senate proposed a competitive grant process for both 2012 and 2013.  

Summer Youth Program

Bonnie Stanton reported that due to the uncertainty of the Minnesota Youth Program funding the summer program turned into a spring/summer program.  Rather than waiting until June when the program traditionally starts and end the program by the end of the month, youth were placed in work experiences as early as February and March.  If the MYP funding becomes available, current youth will be able to continue to work and additional youth may be added.  
Youth Intervention Program

Bonnie Stanton reported that the Youth Intervention Program which services youth in foster care or out of home placement will allow those eligible youth to participate in work experiences during the summer.  

Partners In Career Exploration

Heather Gleason reported that the interns completed their placements at school districts in April.  This month they will be submitting a final report on their activities.  The planning committee will be meeting later this month to reflect on the program this year.  The program had been funded by WIA discretionary funds, which have been reduced from 15% to 5%.  It is unclear if the program will continue to be supported by these funds.  There was some discussion on other possible funding options.

Youth Directories
Heather Gleason reported that the youth directories are very close to being ready to print.  We are just waiting for the cover artwork to be reformatted for the printer.  The goal is still to have them distributed to school districts by the end of the school year.
2010 WIA Youth Program Fourth Quarter Results

Heather Gleason distributed and reviewed the Program Year 2010 WIA Youth Fourth Quarter Results.  MVAC has served 197 youth so far and the goal is to serve 192.  The preliminary performance measure results indicate that we are meeting all of the youth measures.  There were significant gains in the literacy/numeracy measure from last quarter.   

IV. Other Business

Chair
Glenn Morris proposed the selection of a new Chair for the Youth Council.  There were no nominations made but the topic will be revisited.   
The meeting adjourned.    

